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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 17th September 2018.

Present: - Martin Stalder, Storm Dinsey, Sara Taws, Chris McCarthy, Adi Amies, Paddy Copeland, Paul Walsh, Paul Miles
Apologies: - Fiona Sylvester
To Approve minutes of last meeting. 
1. A correction to the minutes was agreed and once this has been actioned they will be published.
2. Review Actions from the last meeting.

FE to generate sign to go in club house appealing for Bar volunteers. – On going
AA to contact Phil Connolly and see if he is willing to take on the event management. - Completed
PW to liase with Extravaganza committee and get list of tasks. – On Going
PM to fix toilet bowls in next couple of weeks – Toilets completed, taps on going
CmC to talk to Jimmy regarding Kitchen “deep clean” and if he doesn’t have the time we call a new company in.  - Still no deep clean. MS to write to Jimmy and ask for dates of clean.

PC to talk with youth and mini parents to look for volunteers for bar rota - None identified.

CmC to erect Fire safety signs – completed.
Those holding keys need instruction on how to set Alarm – On Going
3. Report from the Treasurer.
a. Current cash balance is poor but this is mainly due to the expenditure on International tickets and lack of take-up on membership renewal. Once money comes in for tickets it is hoped problem will go away.
b. Membership to be pushed.
The Basil England fund is working well and a report on income and expenditure will be provided at the close of the season.
4. Report from the Senior Coaches.
a. Senior men. (Craig Burrows)
The first team has started the season reasonably well with an excellent away win at North Dorset 29-20 and strong come back in an ultimately disappointing home defeat at home to Sherborne 32-48.

The win bonus was very well received and had the desired effect.

One of the main differences between the 2 games was availability in key areas such as front row, this is going to be crucial to our success this year. Despite asking for players to make themselves available for all games we are still envisaging key players to be unavailable through October.

On the flip side we have so much strength in depth in a lot of positions and the second team that was put out this week was probably the strongest in recent years. We do have a lot to work on but this is being hampered by poor training facilities again.

 Last Thursday 2 lights were out meaning the whole of the right hand corner was I darkness and we had little room for manoeuvre as the colts were also training. Moving forward we can accommodate both seniors and colts until 8pm at which time the seniors need the whole pitch for the run through. 

Training numbers are very positive and haven’t dipped below 30 since July, another reason why we have to do everything possible to ensure a positive experience.

 The seconds started with a very good performance in narrowly losing 13-17 at Aylesbury and bounced back with a very impressive 56-5 win at home to Bicester.

The third team have fulfilled their first league game but due to the knock on effect of front row unavailability couldn’t fulfil the second. We do need to really push this as we attracting more players and we need to give them game time.

Looking forward we have a run of games which we have to be looking to win both home and away over the coming month and we need to ensure that we have provisions in for winter training.

The ideal provision being an indoor fitness base for Tuesdays if the training pitch is unavailable and Tilsley Park for 90 mins on a Thursday.

In addition we do need the training pitch marked.
Action:- MS to write to Andy Rimmer regarding use of training pitch.

b. Senior Ladies. (Sara Taws)
The “Inner Warrior Camp” took place last Wednesday and was a success with 14 ladies and 6 girls turning up. Another similar event is planned for later in the year.
In co-operation with other teams the ladies have a number of fixtures planned for the season.

5. Report from the Mini and Junior Rugby Sections.
The planning for the Mini festival (7th October) is well under way with numbers improving over last year, however volunteers are required for such things are controlling car parking.
Action: - CmC to arrange floats.
Report from the Sponsorship Director.
Sponsorship is going well with a number of new companies agreeing to sponsor the club.
We now need to send out invoices to all the sponsors to start bringing in the money.

Action: - PW to send out invoices.

6. GDPR and Data Breach
We have had a data breach were a member sent out an e-mail to a number of other members but did not block the addresses of the members.
He has been advised of his error and assures us that it will not happen again.

All members are advised that if they send out e-mails to groups they MUST block the addresses of the recipients and must have their permission to include them in the posting.

7. Training Lights.
     We now have 2 of the 3 training lights on the left-hand side of the ground out of action.

The Parish council are aware of the problem and have committed to getting an electrician in to try and repair both lights.
We have also been informed by the parish council that they have applied for a grant to get all of the existing lights (top section) replaced with LED lights.

However, the plan to erect a new set of training lights on Wasborough Field may not go ahead as planned as we need permission from the land owner which may not be forthcoming.  We need to sit down with the council and sort through the options available, (Lights on 2nd team pitch???)

8. A.O.B.
Rental for the sky TV was discussed (£3k+/year).

Action:- PW to review all options and costs involved.
The date of the next BM will be Monday 15th October 2018.

Location Clubhouse - Start 7.30pm.

